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Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Inc.

TONIGHTS MEETING - 14 FEBRUARY 2023

Bulletin              Volume No 1

                            Issue  No 14

Meeting;     14 February 2023

Scan the QR Code 
to accesss our Club 

Website

ATTENDANCE and APOLOGIES
You must complete the RSVP sender email response with your attendance/apology/guests 
for catering purposed and arrangements with the Golf Club. If you fail to apologise you will 
be charged with the cost of the meal. If you or any of your guests have any special dietary 
requirements please indicate on the RSVP response. 
Also advise Avis on avis@amcomms.com.au

Tonight is a special dinner for the 
participants of the 2022 Tree of Joy effort. 
Parties from benefactors and beneficiaries 
have been invited to participate. 

The Mayor of Willoughby, Cr Tanya 
Taylor was only too please to confirm 
her attendance to support our effort to 
recognise the many participants.

The beneficiaries included the Children’s 
Ward Treasure Chest at the Royal North 
Shore Hospital, Phoenix House, Catholic 
Care, Streetwork, Youth off the Streets, 
James Milson Aged Care, Willowood 
Centre to name just a few.

The result was most rewarding, we 
received an estimated 3,900 gifts, as well 
as gift cards to the value of nearly $8,000 
and cash donation valued at $3,700.

It was a satisfying result which was made possible by the support of the
benefactors, the public and the commitment of the members who formed 
The Team.
Letters of thanks and some photos are on pages 5, 6, 7 and 8.
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FROM YOUR PRESIDENT
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I would like to discuss my thoughts on the Australia Day BBQ 
held at Chatswood Mall on the 26th of January.

Let me initially tell you how proud I am to be the President of the 
Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville where numerous members 
assisted before, at and after the event. There is no doubt that the 
occasion created an enormous amount of camaraderie between 
everyone who took part. Details of the occasion are provided 
elsewhere in this edition of the Bulletin by Peter Lewis, our 
Community Service Director.
 
It is always very risky to mention individuals as someone is always left out but let 
me specifically thank; -
• Peter Lewis, who did a lot of work putting the day together, including obtaining 

funds from the National Day Council Grant and convincing Willoughby City 
Council to allow us gratis to occupy a prime position in Chatswood Mall. 

• Peter Lefmann, [and John Hartley’s van], who organised all of the provisions 
[sausages, bread etc], picked up all of the relative items [marquee, BBQ, 
banners etc] and delivered them to and from the site.

• Ross Symons, who at short notice designed promotional banners and flyers 
and negotiated the cost of printing same.

• Peter Timmermann, who arranged for 2 Shelterboxes and promotional material 
to be on site.

• Michael MacQuillan, who organized a raffle, and of course the many members 
who donated prizes.

But [and it is here that I am sticking my head out] what were the results and 
specifically the benefits to our club of all that work?

We raised about $1,885 , which included a donation of $500 from one lady. From 
a financial point of view not worth more  than 20 people giving up a holiday. 

Yes. Thanks to the banners, flyers and our red polo shirts a lot of people became 
aware of the name Rotary. But did that lead to any serious discussions about 
becoming a member or sponsor of our club? Fortunately, the bloke who lined up 5 
times for a free sausage sandwich, but did not make a donation, did not ask for an 
application for membership.

On a different tack I think one of the most disappointing aspects of the day was 
the apparent lack of interest by the members of the Chatswood community in 
Australia Day. None of the shops that I noticed gave any prominence to the 
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TUESDAY 11 APRIL 2023 - PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP 
AWARDS MEETING.

NOMINATIONS INVITED
Most of us would know that the POW Award is designed to acknowledge an 
employee, irrespective of age or vocation, who, in the eyes of their employer, 
displays outstanding qualities in terms of approach, attitude, dedication and 
commitment to their job. It is not a competition but a recognition of individual 
achievement and commitment. The Award’s theme is “Do It Once, Do It Well - 
Build a Better Australia”.

If you would like to propose a local employer to be approached by you for their 
nomination of one employee worthy of a POW Award please let me know at our 
next club meeting or by email by the end of this week. To keep costs in check 
and to not overcrowd to detract from the value of the Award, there would be a 
maximum of three POW Awards to be presented on the evening of 11 April. For 
your information, employer nominations close on 27 February and successful 
employers will be informed in writing.

If you have questions please feel free to contact me.

Peggy Yu

reason for the day, although it was clear that it is the Year of the Rabbit. I did not 
notice anyone wearing anything “Australian” [no corks in hats]. I cannot recall 
anyone carrying Australian flags. Very few people, apart from us, took any interest 
in the bloke playing the didgeridoo. 

Norm Gibson

PS If there is a lost and found 
section in the Bulletin I am looking 
for my club cap which got lost when 
I exchanged it for the Australia Day 
cap.



Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Bulletin

LAST MEETING ATTENDANCE - 24 JANUARY 2023

Club Membership  39 Guest Speakers 1

Members Present  28 Make-ups  0

Apologies  11 Guests 0

No Apologies   0 Partners  0

Attendance Percentage 71.8% Visiting Rotarians  0

BIRTHDAYS - FEBRUARY 2023
 
 8 Richard BINNS
 15 Bob WARLAND
 24 Peter LEWIS

BUNNINGS  BBQ’s

NEXT BBQ - SATURDAY 18 MARCH 
Please advise Peter Lefmann if you are able to 

assist with the BBQ on this day.

Meeting Speaker/Event Introduction/Host Vote of Thanks
14 February Tree of Joy;

Thank You Dinner
Peter Timmermann Di Wilkinson

28 February Noel Phelan - The Story 
of the Costa Concordia

Wayne Kearns Greg Muldoon

14 March TBC Noel Cislowski Peter Lewis

28 March Primary Schools Essay 
and Public Speaking

Organiser; Richard Green/Neil Howie.
Venue to be relocated from RGC

MEETING ROSTER

4
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TREE OF JOY
SOME LETTERS OF APPRECIATION AND PHOTOS
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WILLOWOOD CENTRE, COLUMBIA AGED CARE SERVICES
Dear Peggy,
On behalf of the Residents at Willowood, I want to say a huge thankyou to you 
and all the Rotarians that rallied together to send gifts to our residents- this 
certainly brightened their day!
Clare, I’m sure has sent some wonderful photos capturing the joy on their faces 
when they received these gifts- community working within the community.
My father was a Rotarian (Past President) at Chatswood many years ago, he was 
delighted that this tradition continues today
Again, thankyou and I hope 2023 is a magical year for you all!
Thankyou,
Stacey for the Residents at Willowood!
 
Stacey Hall
Facility Service Manager - Willowood Centre 
Columbia Aged Care Services
Strathdale Centre at Strathfield, Acacia Centre  at Marrickville & Willowood Centre 
at Chatswood
care, comfort & consideration
297 Mowbray Road, Chatswood NSW 2067
Phone; (02) 8644 1401 6 (02) 8644 1498 ( 0403 699 691)
Email; willowood.fsm@cnh.com.au   Web;  http://www.columbiaagedcare.com.au

Below and over page, some photos from Willowood
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WOMEN & CHILDREN FIRST
The Rotary Clubs of Crows Nest, Chatswood & Roseville
Dear Sue,
On behalf of the members of the board, staff, and families of Women & Children 
First, I would like to express our appreciation to the Rotary Clubs of Crows Nest, 
Chatswood & Roseville for providing gifts for our Delvena Refuge from the Tree 
of Joy in Chatswood. The women and children were delighted to receive donated 
gifts which made their Christmas special.
Families make contact with us at a time when they are most vulnerable, and they 
often arrive at our service having left their possessions behind them. It gives them 
reassurance that people in our community care about them.
Thank you, once again. Please know that the support you have shown us is 
greatly appreciated
and will make a positive difference to the lives of those who need it most.
Kind regards,
Donna Johnston
Administration Officer
Women & Children First
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JAMES MILSON AGED CARE
Dear Peggy
On behalf of James Milson Village I would like to say a huge thank you to the 
amazing and kind volunteers from Rotary for the collection of gifts to the residents 
here at JMV. They were in lockdown over Christmas so the Lifestyle department 
delivered the gifts with a Christmas trolley covered in tinsel singing carols. The 
residents were absolutely filled with joy and appreciation and it lifted their spirits. 
Thank you again. 
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PHOENIX HOUSE
Dear Sue,

I just want to reach out to you and the rotary members for your constant hard 
work and dedication in providing support to Phoenix House Youth Services, not 
just during the holiday period but throughout the year. Once again, we were blown 
away with the generosity of the community who provided numerous gifts for our 
most disadvantaged young people. The expressions and smiles on their faces 
is a joy to behold and reminds us all, what some people take for granted, others 
welcome enthusiastically with open arms and the reason we continue to do the 
work we do..
 
Most of our young people did not have family or friends to spend time with at 
Christmas, however knowing that someone who they don’t know, had taken the 
time to think of them at this time helps build connection to community and gives 
them hope for a better future.     
 
Can you please pass this on to your board and I would like to thank you personally 
for your contribution to community
 
Kindest regards
 
Neil Davies 
Director of Client Services
Phoenix House Youth Services

CATHOLIC CARE
Hello Sue,
 
Thank you to yourself and Rotary for all work you put into looking after the Tree of 
Joy before Christmas.  The community work that Rotary do is truly amazing and 
we as a not for profit are extremely grateful for what you do and the difference you 
make to the community and those in need.
 
In receiving these gifts and vouchers means the world to our clients and it means 
for many people that they are able to have a joy filled Christmas and presents for 
their children which they may not have been able to have.
 
Regards
 
Margaret Datson
Senior Operations Administration
Catholic Care 
Artarmon Family Centre

8
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AUSTRALIA DAY BBQ
CHATSWOOD MALL - 26 JANUARY 2023

We are delighted to report that we had a very successful Australia 
Day BBQ event on Chatswood Mall on 26th January.
There was a lot of prep, set-up, cooking and serving and later 
clean-up – MUCH more that the usual Bunnings BBQ. (AND it was 
a HOT day!!)

We had the benefit of funds from a National Australia Day Council Grant (NADC). 
All our food supplies were paid for and we were not able to sell the Free Sausage 
Sandwiches. However we did sell drinks and, received moderate donations. 
The preliminary financial result was $1,855.00  but we still have to finalise the 
Grant claim/refund.  In addition we were in a prime location and there was a lot 
of passing foot traffic able to observe our promotional banners, receive leaflets, 
buy our raffle tickets and be engaged in conversation with enthusiastic Rotary 
members.

A BIG THANK YOU to everyone listed below, who assisted before, on the day 
and afterwards.  Apologies if I have left anyone off the list. I know that members 
contributed ‘behind the scenes’ and – of course – partners are often called to 
support their active Rotarions.
Thanks to; Tony Basten, Bruce Carfrae, Noel Cislowski, Phil Dunbar, Norm 
Gibson, Richard Green, Andre Hariman, Elizabeth Huh, Peter Lefmann, Peter 
Lewis, Michael MacQuillan, Avis Manoukian, Peter McKeown, Jannette Kay, Ross 
Symons, Peter Timmermann, Brian Townsend, Sue Ward, Peggy Yu, John Hartley 
and Neil Howie.
Peter Lewis,
Director Community Service.
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LETTER OF APPRECIATION 
2023 RYLA ATTENDEE - JUSTIN du PRE Le ROUX

Hello all. My name is Justin du Pre le Roux and I was 
sponsored by the Rotary club of Chatswood Roseville to 
attend RYLA, also known as the Rotary youth leadership 
awards in January 2023.

Before I get into my report, I would like to extend thanks to the Rotary club of 
Chatswood Roseville, and in particular to Richard Green, who was my point of 
contact before and throughout RYLA. Without Richard, or the club as a whole I 
never would have been able to undertake the life changing experience of RYLA, 
and for that I am so very thankful.

My experience of RYLA is hard to talk about. Not because of trauma, or a lack 
of significance or anything of the sort, but rather because I have been sworn to 
secrecy on many of the parts that impacted me most. So please excuse me if this 
sounds too generalised, but I think it was that secrecy that made RYLA special for 
me.

For me, RYLA actually began in mid 2021 when I was first told about the program 
by my advisor in rover scouts, Chris Stanley. He encouraged me to give it a go 
despite my scepticism of a week long camp with nobody I knew to do things I 
wasn’t even allowed to know about. 

Eventually, following the cancellation of RYLA2022, I decided to just give it a go, 
cause who knows, I may just get something out of it, and boy, did I ever. The 2023 
program occurred at Knox Grammar school and each day I never knew what to 
expect. We would be moved between lectures and seminars given by prominent 
leaders in society, and then quickly thrown out of our depth in teamwork exercises 
that forced us to assimilate and apply all that we had learnt so far to solve the 
problem. 

All of these challenges were bound to create discourse and bring up strong 
emotions, so the day was often punctuated by small, close knit group reflection 
sessions that helped us recalibrate and really distil the lessons out of a 
challenging task. The week also gave the RYLArians a chance to leave Knox for 
a dinner with the Rotarians on the Tuesday night. It was a great evening at the 
pennant hills golf club with great food and even greater conversations. 

Following the end of RYLA, I already see that the way I talk to and interact with 
others has been changed by RYLA, and I definitely see it changing me for the 
better for years to come.
Justin du Pre le Roux.
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SUNKOSHI DENTAL CLINIC - NEPAL
3rd GLOBAL GRANT INVOLVEMENT

Peter Kindred has provided the following information about the Sunkoshi Dental 
Clinic.

Attached are some photo’s of a 3rd Global Grant (GG) we have been involved 
with.
I am the secondary contact for this GG. We could have been the International club 
as we are down as the main providers of the funds being $US34,650 out of a total 
of $US52,550 with our club being shown as the funder of this on the GG approval.

I was approached by Jan Pryor, who is heavily involved in RAWCS & has her 
own RAWCS project in Nepal empowering women, that Jennifer Jones, our 
world President visited last month. Jan is a member of Northlakes Toukley Rotary 
Club & they are the International club for the GG. Jan approached me due to my 
involvement with Timor Leste Dental Program.

The Kedje Foundation provided $A50,000 which was paid direct into the Rotary 
Foundation a/c in Australia. The GG received $US8k from our district as a 
DDF contribution which was matched by Rotary International. There was a 
small contribution from the Rotary Club in Nepal that was matched by Rotary 
International.

The project is basically providing dental equipment. This equipment will be 
used to provide extensive dental work for 750 villagers a year and over the 
life of the equipment dental treatment service for up to 450,000 villagers. It will 
be accompanied by dental exams on 4,000 school children a year and create 
awareness for these school children of dental hygiene.
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I realise this is early in the year but we are looking for volunteers on the following 
dates and times:

 • Thursday 16th February , 7.30am – 9.30 at our Hornsby Depot, 1/51    
 Leighton Place, Hornsby
• Thursday 16th February, 9.30am – 1.30pm at Chatswood Concourse
• Sunday 19th February, 5.00pm -6.30pm at Chatswood Concourse
• Monday 20th February, 8.30am – 9.30am at out Hornsby Book Depot, 1/51   
 Leighton Place, Hornsby
 
If you are able to assist on any of the days and times, please contact Katie 
Breatnach, Office Manager, Lifeline Harbour to HawkesburyT (02) 9498 8805  
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LETTER OF APPRECIATION AND REVIEW BY LINA JONES
NATIONAL YOUTH SCIENCE FORUM PARTICIPANT.

Below is a letter of appreciation and review from Lina Jones, who our 
Club sponsored to the 2023 National Youth Science Forum.

Thank you so much for sponsoring me, and providing me with the opportunity to 
attend NYSF. I have tremendously enjoyed the experience, and have really valued 
the friendships and opportunity to hear from STEM professionals around the 
country - even beyond. I have attached the review of the forum below. Thank you 
again.

Review
I have been fortunate enough to be given a scholarship by Rotary to attend the 
National Youth Science Forum, and will be forever appreciative of this opportunity.

The experience has been incredibly impactful, and has shown me how diverse 
and dynamic a career in STEM can be, and how intersectional science is. I am so 
excited to move into such an interesting field with great potential for learning and 
world betterment.

I have really benefited from hearing from universities and bodies such as AGL, 
CSIRO, CSL, Lockheed Martin and many more. They have given me great insight 
into tertiary and career opportunities, and have demonstrated the great potential 
for innovation in a STEM career.

A part of hearing from these industries was visiting, or tuning in to livestreams, 
from sites like ANSTO, home of OPAL, and the Hadron Collider at CERN. These 
were incredible to experience, and it was very inspiring to hear about the STEM 
journeys of those who worked in those industries. 

We were also fortunate enough to hear from science communicators, including 
Dr Melanie Bagg herself, gaining insight into how amazing a career in science 
communication can be. We also had the opportunity to participate in challenges – 
coming up with ways to recycle waste, and creating podcast pitches for COSMOS. 
I really enjoyed investigating further into an area of interest, and I hope to be able 
to collaborate with COSMOS to produce a podcast episode. 

I am very thankful that the forum has provided us with the opportunities and the 
challenges that it did. I am so grateful for the opportunity to attend NYSF and 
meeting so many passionate students and professionals, and I am excited to 
begin my STEM journey and to discover and pursue new passions along the way.
Lina Jones.
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GOLDEN NEEDLE PROJECT - UPDATE

Ian Garrard has provided the following latest news from Turkey and our Global 
Grant and the Golden Needle project:  
• Machines were delivered on 2nd February to the teaching rooms.
• We made a meeting with municipality vocational factory and Aegean textile   
 association to fix the schedule for selecting of the women.
• Vocational factory started the announcement and collecting applications.
• Our next monitoring meeting with the project partners will be held on 14.02
• Opening of the centres are planned for beginning of March”

and further updates from our Turkish partners  vis :
• “Our plan is to make the opening  ceremony around 15th of March.
• Our governor sent an invitation  letter to Jennifer Jones (RI President) and 

invite her for the opening ceremony.
• It would be great if you also attend the ceremony with us .
• It will be our pleasure to welcome you in Izmir.
• Golden Needle is a highlighting project focused on women empowerment .
• It would be very exciting to see together the results of our hardworking efforts.
• Your visit may also be a good possibility to talk on new projects together.
Hope you can plan such a trip”
Some photos below.

15
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MOREE EAST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
BOOKS IN HOMES PROJEST

Moree ‘Books in Homes’ Project
Aim:  To extend the literacy project, ‘Books in Homes’ for the students of Moree 
East Public School to 2023.
To raise $12,033 for the program

Moree East Public School is a disadvantaged school with 87% of the students 
from the Aboriginal community.  ‘Books in Homes’ will provide the children with two 
new books of their choice per Term for three Terms.
The advantages are:
• Children can start their own home libraries
• Reading can be an everyday activity
• Parents can understand the importance of reading and having books in their  
 home
• Literacy outcomes will improve
Fund Raising:
• District 9685 Grant - $2,500
• RAWCS Compassionate Grant - $4,500
• Trivia Night run by Turramurra and Chatswood Roseville Clubs - $3,530
• Pudding fundraiser by North Ryde, Chatswood Roseville and Turramurra -   
 $2,200
• Recipe Book Sales and Christmas Raffle run by Turramurra Club – $890
 Excess funds will go towards ‘Books in Homes’ 2024.

Books will be presented to the students at special’ Books in Homes’ Assemblies 
when they arrive and there is great excitement in the school when they know the 
books are coming.
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Nine members from Turramurra and Chatswood/Roseville Clubs visited the school 
in July 2022 where they were thanked for their donation of ‘Books in Homes’ 2022 
and the provision of market umbrellas for shade. 

The Rotary Club of Moree invited the visitors to a social dinner and home hosted  
four Rotarians.

  

The Moree Project has been selected for the ‘RYLA Elevate Community RAWCS 
Projects’ involving RYLA participants supporting it with marketing and fund raising 
activities during 2023.

Tax deductible donations can be made through the RAWCS account – 
The Moree Project 29.2022.23

I believe the ‘Books in Homes’ literacy project will give the students improved 
educational outcomes and a better chance for a positive future.

This will not only benefit the participants but also the Moree community.

PAM PRITCHARD
Moree Project Manager
Program and Foundation Chair 
District Scholarship Chair

 17
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Our Club is registered again to participate in the 
CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA activities on SUNDAY 
MARCH 5.
As in previous years we are registered on two sites;
• Echo Point Park area, Roseville Chase, and
• Rotary Athletic Field area, Mowbray Road,       
  Lane Cove North .

The events last year had to be cancelled because of the torrential, non-stop rain!!
We have had a number of enquiries already, from members of the public, wishing 
to volunteer.
Please advise me ASAP if you are able to attend and assist with either site. At 
the moment I plan to be at the Echo Point site and we need a Supervisor for the 
Rotary Field site.
Peter Lewis
Director, Community Service.
Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville.

CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA DAY - SUNDAY 5 MARCH 2023

AUSTRALIA NUCLEAR SCIENCE & TECHNOLOGY ORG.
(ANSTO)

VISIT ON 7 FEBRUARY 2023
On 7th February  2023, 20 members including some partners, visited the 
Australian Nuclear Science and Technology Organisation to investigate, to learn 
and to get educated about what happens at ANSTO research centre.
I think we all agreed that with scientist Cory and Peter, from the centre to explain 
about centres facilities and main reason for its existence since 1953, we were in 
good hands.

Now we know that how important this facility is not only for Australia also to 
the world. Their research improves health of humans saves lives also protects 
environment.

Thank you for the members and partners in their interest to 
visit the centre and make it an enjoyable outing for the Club.
Avis

Thanks to Avis for a great job in organisation of the visit.
Unfortunately no photos were permitted.

PS.. I am the first to admit, as the diagrams left reveal, that  
some of the experience went over my head. Editor.
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CLUB ADMINISTRATION and SERVICE  
       Director; PP Neil Howie
 Club Service Officer; Wayne Kearns
 Programs;  PP Neil Howie

COMMUNITY SERVICE

               Director PP Peter Lewis; Megan Evans
 Graffiti Removal; PP Peter Lefmann, PP Peter Lewis
 Liaison with Willoughby City Council; Bruce Carfrae
 Clean Up Australia; PP Peter Lewis  

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Director; PP Peter Timmermann 

MEMBERSHIP - Director;  PDG Greg Muldoon

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Director;  PP Michael MacQuillan

ROTARY FOUNDATION 

               Director; PP Nick Dorsch;  Elizabeth Huh, PP Peter Kindred
 Sustainable Communities in Sri Lanka; PP Peter Kindred
 Golden Needle Project; Ian Garrard, PP Peter Kindred PP Nick Dorsch

VOCATIONAL SERVICE   

 Director: PP Peggy Yu; PP Brian Townsend, Avis Manoukian

YOUTH SERVICE 

 Director: PP Richard Green;
 Bob Mugden School Speaking/Essay Competition; PP Richard Green
 Gordon Waterhouse Memorial Musical Scholarship; PP Noel Cislowski

SERGEANT AT ARMS 

              Ian Garrard, Wayne Kearns, Sue Ward 

FUNDRAISING

 Bunnings BBQ’s; PP Peter Lefmann, PP John Hartley

Committees and Activities Positions
2022-2023
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WELFARE OFFICER        
                    Diana Wilkinson.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

                    Sue Ward, PP Peter McKeown, Allan Farrar

ATTENDANCE OFFICERS 

                     PP John Hartley, Avis Manoukian.
     RSVP ; PP David Williams

BULLETIN EDITORS

                     PP Ross Symons, PDG Greg Muldoon, 
 

RISK MANAGEMENT and INSURANCE 

                   Allan Farrar

WEBSITE, CLUBRUNNER and COMMUNICATIONS 
   
  PP Michael MacQuillan, PP David Williams

SPECIFIC POSITIONS AND ROLES.

WORKING WITH CHILD PP Peter Lefmann

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE PP Ian Robertson, PP David Williams

TREE OF JOY PP Peter Timmermann, Bruce Carfrae
  Lloyd Lucas (Hon.)

DANCE TO THE 9s PP Tony Basten

CHATSWOOD STREET FAIR Andre Hariman, PP Peter Timmermann,  
   PDG Greg Muldoon

SPECIAL EVENTS COORDINATOR Andre Hariman

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL
FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST BBQ PP Peter Lewis, PP John Hartley

PUBLIC OFFICER (SECRETARY)           PP Arthur Marshall
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A Silo Trail is all about creating an historical record and celebration of unique 
regional architectural forms. There are many Trails throughout Australia. Below 
are some photos of a Silo Art Trail tour out of Yarrawonga, through Goorambat, 
Devenish, St James and Tungamah, Victoria, which Ro and I did last year.
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MAJOR SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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A PEOPLE-FIRST PHILOSOPHY

UNPARALLELED DINING, HEALTH & WELLBEING
Residents will have access to the restaurant and bistro, gym, hydrotherapy pool, movie cinema, wellness spaces 
and the Himalayas putting course. With our resident’s health and wellbeing a priority at Watermark Residences, 
we are providing free and exclusive exercise classes that are tailored to retirees’ needs, such as Yoga, Tai Chi and 
Aqua Aerobics.

CARE CONCIERGE
Your good health, wellbeing and independence are vital to leading a full and happy life. A Vitalis Concierge will be 
available onsite to residents who wish to address any concerns regarding personal health or home care, no matter 
how big or small.

DAILY COURTESY BUS
Our residents will enjoy access to a courtesy bus for transportation to local destinations including our local vibrant 
shopping areas in Chatswood and Lane Cove Village.

NO ELECTRICITY COSTS
Residents will never receive a power bill for their home. Solar power will generate 100% of the electricity for every 
apartment.

RESIDENTS KEEP 100% OF CAPITAL GAIN & FIXED FEES FOR LIFE
After deducting the deferred management fee, you keep the balance of the capital gain (unlike most other 
retirement operators). Our deferred management fee is one of the lowest in the industry at 25%. All resident 
monthly recurrent charges are fixed for life, providing comfort and security in an uncertain economic landscape.

Residences
128 Beaconsfield Rd
Chatswood NSW 2067

For Appointments, call Nada & Miranda on
1800 520 168

or visit watermarkresidences.com.au

By Pariter and Watermark Living
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INTERNATIONAL CARGO EXPRESS

COMPLIMENTARY STORAGE OF OUR GRAFFITI TRAILER
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COMPLIMENTARY BROCHURE AND PROMOTIONAL PRINTING

CLARKE
MURPHY

COMMUNITY SUPPORTER AND SPONSOR OF OUR BUNNINGS BBQ’S

http://www.storageking.com.au



ABOUT ROTARY
The world’s first service club, the Rotary Club of Chicago, 
Illinois, USA, was formed on 23 February 1905 by Paul Harris.

Rotary is a worldwide organisation of business and 
professional leaders that provides humanitarian service, 
encourages high ethical standards in all vocations, 
and helps build goodwill and peace in the world. More 
than 1.2 million Rotarians belong to over 35,000 Clubs 
in 210 countries and geographical areas. Rotary Club 

membership represents a cross-section of the community’s business and 
professional men and women. The world’s Rotary Clubs meet regularly and 
are non-political, non-religious, and open to all cultures, races, and creeds.

The Rotary motto is Service Above Self.

Paul Harris

PAST PRESIDENTS
2020-21 David Brand/Peter Kindred
2021-22 Michael MacQuillan



OBJECT OF ROTARY
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service 
as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage 
and foster:

FIRST.  The development of acquaintance as an opportunity 
for service;

SECOND.  High ethical standards in business and professions, 
the recognition of the worthiness of all useful 
occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to serve society;

THIRD.  The application of the ideal of service in each 
Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH.  The advancement of international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 
business and professional persons united in the ideal 
of service.

ROTARY THANKS
For the community, friendship, and 
the opportunity to serve through Rotary, 
we give thanks.

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR
Australians all, let us rejoice,
For we are one and free,
We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil
Our home is girt by sea;
Our land abounds in nature’s gifts
Of beauty rich and rare;
In history’s page, let every stage
Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing
Advance Australia Fair.

THE FOUR-WAY TEST
1. Is it the TRUTH?

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


